
GEOLOGY 

  
We have had another successful indoor Winter programme of monthly talks each given by a 

different member(s) of the group. The series began on 2 November with Elaine Hodkinson on 
the rocks of Mull and Andrew Musgrave telling us about soil creep and then continued with 

talks by Duncan Woodcock on the Faroe Islands, Avis and Peter Webber on the Cascade 
Mountains of North America. The final meeting will see Malcolm Kimber on the North 
Western Highlands and Andrew Musgrave on Pen-Y-Ghent. 

Each of the sessions captured the essence of the u3a as members of the group shared their 
knowledge of the subject with each other. 

The outdoor Summer programme will start on 4 April 2023 with Duncan Woodcock leading 
on the Northwest continuation of the Silverdale disturbance. 
We were shocked and saddened to learn of the sudden and unexpected passing of our previous 

leader Clive Boulter and our condolences go to his family. 
If you wish to know more about the group please contact Susan Jones 


